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I WILL ACHIEVE 

DECEMBER 
1: First Friday Chats with 
Higher Education, 10AM 
via Teams 
 

2 & 16: ALA Saturday 
School, 8:30-11:30AM 
 
4 & 18: SRS Education Board Mtg, 5:15PM 
 

4-8: NWEA Testing 
 

6, 13 & 22: Early Release at 12:30PM (note—the 
22nd is a FRIDAY) 
 

7: College Day—wear your college gear! 
 

7: Soda w/ Security, ALA Lecture Hall, 5:30-7PM 
 

12: NYCP Reading All the Way Drive-Thru event, 
ALA North Parking Lot, 6-8PM 
 

15: Girls Empowerment Day 
 

22: Jingle Jog Fun Run, 9-10AM 
 

Dec. 25-Jan. 8: Winter Break/No Students 
 

JANUARY 
9: First Day of 3rd Quarter/Students Return 
 

10, 17, 24 & 31: Early Release at 12:30PM  
 

15: Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., Day/SRS Closed 
 

16: SRS Education Board Mtg, 5:15PM 

MESSAGE FROM PRINCIPAL WILKINSON 
The holiday season puts our time management skills to the test. 
With only so many hours in the day, we are challenged to do the 
regular responsibilities we maintain throughout the year on top of 
prioritizing time for self-care: to spend time with families and 
friends, to make or give gifts to those who are special to us, and to 
take a break from the rat race.  
 

With such little time left of the semester, please do not lose track of 
your vision and goals. Keep progressing through your courses, and 
as I always say, particularly to those who are on thin ice with 
attendance, show up!  
 

Have a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. We look forward 
to seeing you and learning all about your goals in 2024! 
 

Important Dates 
 December 4-8: NWEA Testing 
 December 15: Girls Empowerment Day 

O’odham/Piipaash 
Phrase of the Month 

 

 S’he:kig Jioṣ ’alidag ma:sig taṣ!  
O’odham  

 

 Yoos xumay nyshnyaash xotk!  
Piipaash 

 

Merry Christmas! 
English 

College Day 
The first Thursday of every month celebrates 
College Day; Salt River Schools students are 
encouraged to wear college gear to promote 
higher education.  
 

During the month of November, the ALA 
partnered with Higher Education and 
Scottsdale Community College to provide a 
college application session for our on-track to 
graduate seniors. Several of our seniors have 
begun their applications for Maricopa 
Community Colleges; three have officially 
completed the process!  
 

Congratulations to the following students: Ben Francisco (SCC for 
Business Management), Vincent Gonzales (MCC for Automotive), and 
Louis Jackson (MCC For Audio Production).  
 

If you are interested in learning more about attending SCC or planning 
for after graduation, please contact Davina Leon in Higher Education at 
480-362-2551 or at davina.leon@saltriverschools.org .  
 

Thank you, Davina, for connecting our ALA students with post-secondary 
opportunities! 

mailto:davina.leon@saltriverschools.org
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ATTENDANCE 
Adult students & parents: 
Please call our attendance 

line at 480-362-2130  
for all absences.  
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COVID-19 vaccine clinics 
are also available by 

appointment and open to 
SRPMIC-enrolled children 
and Community resident 

children. Call the COVID-19 
Hotline at 480-362-2603. 

Facts About School 
Attendance 

 Poor attendance can 
influence whether 
children read proficiently 
by the end of 3rd grade or 
be held back.  

 By 6th grade, chronic 
absence becomes a 
leading indicator that a 
student will drop out of 
high school.  

 Research shows that 
missing 10% of school, 
negatively affects a 
student’s academic 
performance. That’s just 
two days a month. 

 When students improve 
their attendance rates, 
they improve their 
academic prospects and 
chances for graduating.  

Girls Get IT 
Four students from the ALA attended the Girls Get IT event at Scottsdale 
Community College on 11/17/23. They spoke with female leaders in the 
male-dominated IT field and participated in interactive workshops. 
Photoshop was a favorite! 

 … [B]eing open and amenable to new ideas, ways of thinking, and new opportunities 

is imperative if we are to continue to thrive. — SRPMIC President Martin Harvier 
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ALA CELEBRATES ITS BRILLIANT “B” LETTER GRADE 
Salt River Schools is thrilled to announce that the Accelerated Learning 
Academy recently received a “B” letter grade from the Arizona 
Department of Education. Students and staff celebrated with a 
Breakfast of Bs recently (bagels, bananas, and balloons) 
 

The ADE measures year-to-year student academic growth, proficiency 
on English language arts, math, and science, and indicators that high 
school students are ready to succeed in a career or higher education, 
among other measures.  
 

The ALA will continue to build upon its success, aiming for further 
improvements in academic achievement, student support, and family 
engagement. With its focus on excellence, the ALA is committed to 
achieving the best possible outcomes for its students.  
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EAST VALLEY INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY  
 

A focus of the ALA this school year is ensuring 
all students have a post-secondary plan 
beyond graduation. We recognize this doesn’t 
always mean the college track, so we work 
with other organizations and departments to 
connect students with various opportunities. 
 

This year, we have rekindled our partnership 
with the East Valley Institute of Technology. 
EVIT will be back to visit ALA students next 
spring for those interested in attending EVIT 
for the 2024-25 school year. 
 

Johnny Perez is a dual ALA/EVIT student 
working toward his certificate in Commercial 
Baking and Pastry Arts. Here’s what he had to 
say about his time at EVIT so far: “The 
students at EVIT get along well with each 
other. This is probably my favorite thing about 
being there. When I graduate from the ALA 
this school year, I will continue with EVIT 
through next year. It’s a benefit being able to 
attend the ALA part-day and then go to EVIT 
where I can learn something I am passionate 

about. It’s nice not feeling like I am doing school work all day long. So far, my favorite project at EVIT has 
been the cake project. We had the opportunity to put our own spin on the recipe by experimenting with 
different fillings and toppings.” 
 

For words of advice to other students, Johnny says, “If you are passionate about something that EVIT offers, 
give it a try. It will benefit you in the future to do something you like while still in high school. It is an added 
bonus that you can get college credit, depending on the program.” 

Photos courtesy of EVIT. 
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